
     In this year’s Section 9 Conclave, Mowogo made out like a bandit!  We managed to compete in 
every available competition!  Competitions included inter lodge competitions, ceremonies, dance, 

drum, admin events, and the cook off!  Mowogo not only got Section 9 Honor Lodge, but also got 
the Section 9 Lodge of the Year award!  (See for yourself on page 3)  We also did exceptionally well 

in all Indian Affairs events:  our dance team got third place, and 6 of our ceremony teams made 

honor team!  In admin events, our newsletter took first place and the lodge planbook took second!  
And if that wasn’t enough, our own Michael Richter won the "I found Mr. Axe Award"! 

So all in all, we’re all very satisfied with our performance at Conclave! 

The Pirates of Conclave’s Bountiful Booty! 
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     If you liked what happened 

at Conclave, be sure to attend 

our lodge Pow-Wow on Sep-

tember 23-25!  There you will 

find all kinds of activities from 

Indian Affairs to Chapter com-

petitions.  If you’re a new ar-

rowman, this is also a great op-

portunity to learn what all is 

available for you in the lodge!   

Next Up, Pow Wow! 

     Brothers, a few weekends ago Mo-

wogo participated in the annual Con-

clave. Mowogo brought their spirit, cleats, 

and ceremony scripts ready to dominate 

the weekend, and they didn’t disappoint. 

All of the ceremony teams that competed 

received highest honors that could be be-

stowed, numerous dancers placed in rega-

lia, and we left everything we had on the 

field.  

     Even though there were some little 

rain storms we didn’t let it dampen the 

Mowogo spirit that we always bring with 

us. Mowogo let everyone know that we 

were at every show or event that weekend. 

To top the entire weekend Mowogo was 

named Lodge of the year. This is a tre-

mendous step and thank you to everyone 

for putting their hard work into being the 

best Lodge in SR-9! G-O! GO BEARS 

GO!!! 

 

   Bryce French 

   2011 Mowogo Lodge Chief 

Chiefly Speaking 



Indian Affairs 

Brotherhood Ceremony Team: 

Josh Scafidi 

David Scafidi 

Jarred Francis 

Jackson Francis 

 

PreVigil Ceremony: 

1.  Micheal Richter 

2.  Alex Foster 

 

 

     Also, a special thank you to the advisors who 

served as evaluators: 

 

Andy Hicky 

Steve Francis 

Joe Lyons 

Ed Fisher 

 

     As well as the advisors who served as team escorts: 

 

Steve Back 

Tom French 

 

 

   Yours in the Wimachtendienk, 

   Andrew B. Ford 

   2011 Lodge Vice Chief of Indian Affairs 

My Brothers, 

     Again, thank you all who competed at Conclave!  

Mowogo managed to get 6 Honor Teams as well as 

have our dance team come in third place!  Congratula-

tions to those participants: 

 

Dancers: 

Brady Kumler 

Daniel Kumler 

 

PreOrdeal Ceremony Teams: 

Team 1 

Alex Foster 

Mac Lacey 

Michael Richter 

Andy Ford 

 

Team 2 

Josh Scafidi 

Jarred Francis 

Jackson Francis 

Sterling Pyles 

 

Ordeal Ceremony Team: 

Alex Foster 

Jarred Francis 

Michael Richter 

Andy Ford 
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Indian Affairs Competitions:  Dance Team and Ceremony Teams 



     Greetings Brothers!  
 
     What a great year we 
have had so far. We 

have many accomplish-
ments under our belt as 
a lodge and the year is 
not even half way 
through. 
     As you turn the pages 
of this newsletter, make 
note of the accomplish-
ments of Mowogo, and 

her members. Ask your-
self, are you involved? 
     I would first like to 
congratulate our leader-
ship team for a very well 

planned and executed 
Spring Fellowship week-
end. Much work went 
into the weekend and it 

paid off. Our youth lead-
ership team was really 
on top of things making 
it happen. This success 
lead nicely into Con-
clave. The lodge adviser 
challenged each chapter 
to a goal which, if 
reached, would have 

had us arriving at con-
clave with 200 members. 
Two chapters success-
fully took up the Lodge 
Adviser's challenge. 

Machque met their goal 
and Japeechen, not sur-
prisingly, exceeded the 
challenge. Both were 

rewarded with snickers 
all around. I would per-
sonally like to again say 
thank you. 
     The biggest news 
from Conclave is that 
not only did we achieve 
Honor Lodge, but we 
were selected as the 

2011 SR9 Lodge of the 
Year. I would like to 
point out that many cri-
teria used to judge us for 
Honor Lodge were met 

Lodge Advisor’s Minute 

getting ready to work 
summer camp staff, at-
tending Indian Summer, 
going to OA Trail Crew 
or wilderness voyage, or 
building a new High Ad-
venture base by serving 
at Summit Corps. You 
have no excuse to sit at 

home bored this sum-
mer. If you want to learn 
more about how to get 
all you can out of the 
OA, just find me and 
let's talk. Who knows, 
you may even be able to 

attend for free. Now, go 
and find the Arrow. 

Yours in Brotherhood, 
 
Edward Lacey 

Lodge Advisor 

under the leadership of 
my predecessor, James 
Briscoe. Thank you 
James for all you have 
shown me over the years 
and thank you for lead-
ing the lodge to the place 
where we are now. 
     In closing, my Broth-

ers, ask yourself if you 
are taking full advantage 
of all the programs the 
Order has to offer. As 
Pre-camp fellowship 
comes to a close we 
should find ourselves 
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Mowogo receives the Sec-

tion 9 Lodge of the Year 

Award! 

Mowogo once again gets 

the Honor Lodge Award! 

“The biggest news from Conclave is that not only did we achieve Honor 

Lodge, but we were selected as the 2011 SR9 Lodge of the Year.”   



 

 

Pages from the Chapter  &  Mowogo Wordsearch 

Visit us at  

mowogo.org 

Ani-Gatogewi 

Vice Chief of Indian Affairs 
Jacson Moody is continuing 

his work in ceremony teams, 
performing at ceremonies at 

Spring Fellowship. He has 

been working very hard over 
the past few months to put 

together a team within the 
chapter. The Chapter would 

not be doing so well without 
the help of Mike Kien and Ron 

Hamlin. They have been a 

great help to me and the other 
officers in planning and leading 

meetings.   

     I hope the rest of the year 

sees the progress that we’ve 
had over the past few months, 

and hope the other chapters are 
doing as well as we are.  

Yours in scouting, 

 

John Bolen  

Chapter Chief, Ani-Gatogewi 

      Ani-Gatogewi has contin-
ued to do well over the past 

few months. Our meeting at-
tendance continues to grow, 

and every month we get new 

people. We’ve really been 
working hard on making sure 

we keep members after they go 
through their ordeal. Last 

month we welcomed in our 
new members with food, rega-

lia making, and Frisbee. Our 

New Username & 

Password for website: 

Username: mowogo243  

Password: Mattemigen11 

(Effective May 23, 2011) 


